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WISHING YOU a HAPPY 4th      

and a  HAPPY SUMMER
Happy is the nation whose God is Jehovah, 
The people He has chosen for His own inheritance.

Jehovah looks from the heavens; 
He sees all the sons of man.
From the established place where He dwells, 
He views all who dwell upon the earth.
He forms their heart together; 
He discerns all their deeds.

There is no king saved by the multitude of an army; 

A mighty man is not rescued by much power.
A horse is a lying thing for safety; 

Neither will he escape by the multitude of his valor.

Behold, the eye of Jehovah is upon them that fear Him, 

Upon them that hope in His mercy,
To rescue their soul from death, 
And to keep them alive in famine.

Our soul tarries for Jehovah; 
Our help and our shield is He.

For our heart we shall be glad in Him, 

Because we have trusted in the name of His holiness.

Let Thy mercy, O Jehovah, be upon us,
According as we hope in Thee.       Psalm 33:12-22
PASTOR’S NOTES

Holy Supper will be offered on the evening of July 29. “The holy supper has been established by the Lord in order that the church may be joined by means of it to heaven, and so to the Lord. This is why it is the holiest thing of worship.” (AC 10519)
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the last Sundays of the summer months: July 29, August 26, and September 30. If it rains, the woods services will be held indoors. 

Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is also parking in a field at the end of the lane, on the right, for those who prefer not to walk. Please stay on church property (toward the left as you travel the lane toward the woods) and avoid driving onto our neighbor’s property toward the right. Thank you. 

Our June 19th Celebration was Lovely. Thank you to Heather King and the whole team of people who make the beautiful New Church Day gifts for the children. Thank you, too, to the Coopers and the cast and singers for putting on a beautiful representation of the holy city, New Jerusalem, coming down from God out of heaven, prepared as a bride adorned for her Husband. 

*     *     *     *     *
JULY WORSHIP
Sunday, July 1, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Usher/Set-up: Christopher Judson


Supervising children during the sermon:        Matt and Sheila Heiter
Sunday, July 8, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service Setup: Seth and Heather King

10:00 A.M. Family Service 

Usher/Setup: Gordon McQueen
Sunday, July 15, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Setup: Curtis McQueen

Supervising the children during the sermon: Justin and Anndwyn Hendricks
Sunday, July 22, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Penn Cooper

Sunday, July 29, 10:00 A.M. WOODS Family Service (indoors if rain). 

Usher/Setup: Owen King

7:00 P.M. Adult Service with Holy Supper Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
JULY  EVENTS / MEETINGS / CHLASSES
Every Wednesday, 9:00 A.M. Weeding 

Every Sunday, starting July 15, 3:45-5:00 P.M. 

Family Soccer (See Announcements.)
 Tuesday, the 4th of July, 10:00 A.M. Please join us to celebrate. Parade participants should gather in the ski hill parking lot (at 10:00). There will be speeches, entertainment, races, and swimming.  Bring your own picnic for lunch, and don’t forget that potluck dessert to share! And please watch your own children at the pond.   – Steve and Janis King  

Thursday, July 5,
 5:00-7:00 P.M. Stephanie Eden sings at the Stony Run Inn

Monday, July 16, 7:30 P.M. Board Meeting
Tuesday, July 17, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 152-170.  Lawson’s office

Tuesday, July 17, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. We will take up Exodus 18, with Moses judging the sons of Israel, and the advice he received from Jethro his father-in-law. At Andy and Carrie Heilman’s 
Wednesday, July 18, 7:30 P.M. Lawson and Brett will give a report on the recent Council of the Clergy meetings. Library

Wednesday, July 25, 7:30 P.M. Listen to and discuss recorded doctrinal class. At Gael Coffin’s
COMING in AUGUST
Wednesday, August 22, 7:30 P.M. Listen to and discuss recorded doctrinal class. At Gael Coffin’s

Saturday, August 25, 8:30-11:30 A.M. Work Party at the church and school.  All are welcome!
From the 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Dear Friends,

We wish to extend our heartfelt thanks to all who financially and through volunteer efforts have supported the uses of our small church and school this past fiscal year. We are truly blessed to have such a loyal and generous congregation.

The Contributions Committee
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
A universal conjugial sphere proceeds from the Lord, and pervades the universe from its first things to its last, thus from angels even to worms. The reason why such a sphere of the marriage of good and truth goes forth from the Lord is that it is the sphere also of propagation, that is, of prolification and bearing fruit; and this is the same as the Divine Providence for the conservation of the universe by successive generations.  
                               Conjugial Love 92
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Ken and Ingrid Klicker

on the 2nd – 35 years

Gavin and Anthea Stewart
on the 5th – 21 years
John and Alexandra Cole

on the 7th – 11 years

Matt and Daelen Saltzer

on the 12th – 10 years

Brandon and Char Jungé

on the 16th – 35 years

Anders and Juliet Smith

on the 18th – 3 years

Thaddeus and Kaemmerle Glenn

on the 20th – 16 years
THANK YOU

Dear parents, teachers, students and friends, 
How can I possibly thank you all for the blessings bestowed upon me?  Each and every card has been opened and read with tender appreciation. Your words, the beautiful flowers, sweet gifts, and the incredibly moving song all brought Heaven near. The lamb sculpture sits on our hutch to lovingly greet you when you enter our home, and the dear sewing kit is already in use.  Mr. Beaver and

I are looking forward to our trip to Scotland soon, where I hope to see lots of sheep and lambs.  The greatest gift of all was shepherding 144 lambs at KNCS. The children's angels took me to a higher place than I could ever find on my own.  I will long be warmed by the sweetness of their singing, "I will lift up mine eyes unto the mountains. . . ."  Such

wonderful gifts. My gratitude is overflowing.  Thank you, dear ones.

With so much love from Mrs. Schrock
MANY MOVES
(  Congratulations to Dale and Tovah Smith, who have taken Dax and themselves to their new home at 8861 Kings Highway, Kempton 19529. May their blessings there be many. 
(  Anthea and Lauren Stewart will be moving on Sunday, July 1, into where Dale and Tovah were living – 3657-B Route 737, Kempton 19529.  May the Lord bless them and keep them in their new place, where Gavin and Declan will be joining them at the end of the year. 
(  Bob Jungé Has Moved. We wish Bob peace as he settles into 171 Kunkels Dahl Road, Kempton, PA 19529 and answers at a new phone number too - 610-756-6153. 
(  We Offer a Very Warm Welcome to Matthew and Eliza Genzlinger and their Family – Laban (15), Josiah (12), Alana (9), Clara (7), Shannah (5), and Chaya (1). Another new family moving to Kempton – how happy for us. They are arriving this Sunday, July 1, from Massachusetts, where Matthew has been the pastor of the Concord New Church. He is taking up a teaching position in Bryn Athyn, and the Genzlingers’ new home will be what was formerly Bob Jungé’s (9212 Quaker City Road, Kempton, 19529). Cell phone numbers: Matthew’s is 978-337-8952, and Eliza’s is 781-879-7186.
There are several ways you can help:
1. Listen after church this Sunday to see what time their truck is likely to show up, ready to be unloaded. John Cole (484-507-3471) will be kept updated, so you can check with him as well. 
2. Help us scurry to assemble a welcome basket by Sunday, July 8!  That’s two Sundays from now. You can leave items in the church kitchen at any time between now and then, or leave them with Alexandra Cole at her house (484-507-3927 and 2438 Rt. 143, Kempton), who is in charge of this basket for us. Thank you to Alexandra.  
3. If you would like to take the Genzlingers a meal as they settle in, text or call Eliza directly (number above). Pizza will be arriving there the first night.
__________________________________________
As for me and my house,                                                 we will serve the Lord (Joshua 24:14).

__________________________________________________
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sunday Soccer resumes July 15th! Sundays from 3:45 to 5:00 P.M. on the field behind the church. 

All are welcome to come play or to watch the game and chat. There is also usually a group of children playing other games off the field. Fun for all! Weather permitting, I will host every Sunday through the end of Autumn Weekends.                          

                      – Jordan Cooper
Oak Arbor lots for Sale:

Dear New Church Members,

The Oak Arbor New Church—in Rochester Hills, Michigan—has nine new premium half-acre vacant residential lots available for sale for a discounted price to New Church members.  Development of the Oak Arbor community started in the 1980s and we are now in the last phase of creating a beautiful subdivision with single-family residential homes and condominiums.  Oak Arbor is a diverse development consisting of approximately 50% New Church families, and our church building, located within the subdivision, is a hub of activity for both church and community events.

Please reach out to us if you have any interest in our new lots. New Church members have the exclusive right to select lots before they are put on the market for sale to the general public on July 9, 2018.  There is no expiration date on the New Church member pricing.

Thank you, Aaron de Chazal, Chairman, Oak Arbor Development
adechazal@sbcglobal.net

 HYPERLINK "mailto:adechazal@sbcglobal.net" <mailto:adechazal@sbcglobal.net>
Tel: 248-961-7389
A BIT MORE

Firefly ​​​​​
A little light is going by, 

Is going up to see the sky, 

A little light with wings. 

I never could have thought of it, 

To have a little bug all lit

And made to go on wings.
     – by Elizabeth Madox Roberts
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